DRAUGHTON  PARISH  COUNCIL

Meeting to be held on 6 February 2023
Clerk’s Report - Matters Arising, Ongoing Business and Planning Matters
Matters Arising for information from Meeting on 12 December 2022
Improvement of parish assets (woodland on village green – grant application)
The grant of £700 made under the NYCC Ward Members’ Scheme has now been paid and the trees have been removed.  Further proposals for improvements to the wooded area are for consideration at a future meeting.
Matters Arising for consideration (ongoing business – as listed on agenda)  
Draughton History Project 

The project continues and Cllr Neale will report in more detail at the meeting.  
Draughton Vergers 
An order for a grass collector device, for attachment to the mower, has now been placed, as previously approved.  The annual fee to be paid by NYCCfor cutting the verges at the entrances to the junctions off the A65 has been set at £108.09 for the 2023 season.
North Yorkshire Council – Double Devo Pilot Project
An expression of interest in participating in the project was submitted but the parish council’s proposals for taking over limited responsibility for some traffic safety improvements are ineligible for inclusion (because of the risks involved, for the principal authority, in devolving such decision-making powers); however, our enquiries have had the effect of re-establishing our arrangements with County for cutting the verges each season on their behalf and we have been found eligible for back-payments for this work over the past 4 seasons (total back-payment paid: £523.52)
Climate Change Project
Investigations continue and, as part of this, the local DNO has been contacted with a request for advice on local grid capacity.  Work is also continuing with local businesses, who may be interested in buying energy generated from a community-owned facility.  The parish council’s resolution, as regards amending NALC policy to include reference to the potential for a national roll-out of community energy generation, is to be considered at a YLCA Branch meeting on 21 February.  Cllr Neale and the Clerk will report in more detail at the meeting.
Budget and Precept 2023
The council’s precept demand has been submitted and acknowledged.  County lighting officers have been requested to adjust the footway lights to part-time operation.
Planning

There are no new planning applications for consideration at this meeting, but members will be asked to note the decision taken under delegated powers not to comment on the application for minor improvement works at Howgill House.

Railway site (Ref 2020/22012/FUL) – no developments to report (enforcement officers were to arrange a meeting on site to assess condition with Railway site-owners)
Housing development at top of village – no further updates to report
Clerk to the Parish Council:  Mrs Jane Markham

                                               The Pines, Draughton, Skipton, BD23 6DU

                                                Tel:  01756 711305

                                                Email: parishclerk@draughton.org

